APPENDIX 12

Proposed Conditions
Conditions agreed with Police

1. The premises shall at all times maintain and operate a sales refusals log and an incident log will be
kept to record all refusals and incidents of crime or disorder. These shall be reviewed and signed by
the Designated Premises Supervisor at intervals of no more than eight (8) weeks. Feedback shall be
given to staff to ensure these are used on each occasion that a refusal or incident occurs at the
premises. These records shall be kept for a minimum of twenty four (24) months, and made
immediately available upon request to the Local Authority Licensing Officers and Sussex Police
Officers or Licensing staff.

2. If a third party is to use the premises for a music event (with more than 500 attendees given that
music isn’t a regulated activity under 500 attendees between 8am-11pm on licensed premises) the
Licensing Authority and Police are to be informed no later than 12 weeks prior to the event.

3. Event organisers shall produce an ESMP (event safety management plan) and conduct a risk
assessment acceptable to the Police and licensing Authority in relation to all events in relation to
public safety and made immediately available upon request to the Local Authority and Sussex Police.

4. On occasions when a requirement is identified by the licence holder's risk assessment or
requested by Sussex Police, glass vessels shall not be used in any area of the premises open to the
public.

5. SIA trained and licensed door supervisors shall be employed on occasions when a requirement is
identified by the licence holder's risk assessment or requested by Sussex Police.

6. All staff must be made aware of proxy sales and be vigilant to adults purchasing and providing
alcohol to children.

Conditions requested by Environmental Protection Team

A condition on the licence limiting the number of days on which events can take place to 12 each
year and would expect strict noise control measures for events providing amplified sound.

A condition that for each type of planned event providing amplified sound, the Bluebell Railway will
submit a Noise Management Plan for approval by EP before the first event is allowed to take place.
EP feel that this is necessary given the sensitive nature of the locality and that the applicant has
applied for various types of events without giving sufficient information regarding how each will be
set up and managed to prevent public nuisance. The applicant should be aware that EP are unlikely
to approve any NMP unless the railway can show that they will comply with current guidance to
control noise, and this may require them to seek input from a suitably qualified acoustician.

EP would also require a condition that any NMPs be reviewed should the Council receive noise
complaints.



